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Dear Praying Friends,            April  2019 

He is risen! He is risen indeed! I love how Paul reminds us in 1 Corinthians 15 about the importance of the     
resurrection of Christ. Without the resurrection, we Christians would be a foolish lot. But because Christ has indeed 
conquered the grave and is alive and ruling over His creation, we too have an assurance of salvation through His power. 
We serve a powerful God that can not be thwarted by anyone or anything. We praise our great God who is sovereign 
over everything, including death!  

We thank the Lord for the successful trip to Nairobi and getting Journey’s American citizenship. Everything 
went smoothly and apart from Abram getting roadsick it was a great trip. We had planned to be at a village church in 
Soykiot with some dear friends of ours on Easter Sunday. We had a full day planned where I would be preaching        
several times and then a meal with everyone to end the day. We found out that the city of Eldoret (where we live), had 
planned a marathon for Easter Sunday and many of the roads would be closed down as a result of the race. Early     
Sunday morning I went out and scoped a route we could take to get through town and out towards the village. But 
when we left as a family a little later on in the morning we found that all the roads that were previously opened had 
been closed down! We weren’t able to make it more than 100 yards from our house before we were blocked off by 
police. We tried to go down other back roads, but to no avail. We finally returned home about an hour later were we 
had to have an improvised   service! The rest of April thankfully, has not been like Easter Sunday!  

I have been able to teach at a Medical University several times this month to a group of believers and some 
nonbelievers. It is a joy to speak with students after the class and answer questions and continue in conversation about 
the lesson. As the month of May approaches I am preparing to travel fly to Turkana(North Western Kenya) and then 
Mombasa (Eastern Coast) to teach in the Bible schools and in a pastors conference. Please pray for safety in traveling 
to these areas, pray that we will be begin to see much spiritual fruit and be an encouragement to those who will 
attend.  Please also be in prayer for the other Bible schools I will be teaching at in Nandi, Eldoret, and Kitale. The      
purpose of our being in Kenya is to primarily train and equip young men to do the work of the ministry. That training 
happens both in and out of the classroom. Pray that God continues to raise up young Kenyan men and women to serve 
Him here in Eastern Africa.  

              Living for Eternity,  Josh, Bethany, Abram and Journey Wormley 

Fetching water  

Glory Baptist Church 
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Teaching the ladies  

Pastor’s wife 


